Beamish Road, Billingham, TS23 3DX T: (01642) 870003 E: enquiries@stmichaels.bhcet.org.uk W: www.stmichaels.bhcet.org.uk



Headteacher: Mrs. H. Keough CEO: M Shorten M.Ed., BA (Hons) Chair of Directors: M Matthews B.Ed, NPQH

3 October 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you will be aware we have recently had an inspection from Ofsted and I would like to thank you on behalf of all the staff for the overwhelming support you expressed. I very much look forward to sharing the report with you as soon as it is available for publication.

I would also like to take this opportunity to announce my retirement as I will be leaving at Christmas. A new Headteacher will be appointed before half-term and I will fully support a smooth transition in this change of leadership.

I look forward to enjoying the rest of this term with the wonderful staff and students here in this remarkable community and I will stay involved in the school in the future as I continue to take a keen interest in the progress of all our students.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Keough Headteacher

